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In line with the WSIS principle of multistakeholder participation on an equal footing, and within the 
framework of WSIS Action Line C5 - Building confidence and security in the use of ICTs, sessions 
were held during WSIS Forum 2010. 
 
A high-level debate on Cybersecurity, Thematic Workshops and the traditional WSIS Action Line 
Facilitators Meeting (ALFM) brought together leaders and experts from Government, Industry, 
International Organizations and Civil Society. 
 
During these sessions (ALFM, Thematic Workshop and High-Level Debate), participants 
emphasized the following: 
 
International cooperation must be strengthened as the challenges faced by the citizens of the 
information society can only be adequately addressed through building synergies between national 
and regional initiatives within a framework of international cooperation. 
 
The importance of partnerships between various stakeholders, especially governments, industry 
and civil society, was highlighted. 
 
The issue of new threats, the exponential increase in the number and level of sophistication of 
these threats, and the potential dangers of malicious conduct in disrupting critical services through 
Control Systems were emphasized.  
 
Some participants stressed the importance of an international treaty on cybercrime under the 
auspices of the United Nations where all nations are invited to participate in the elaboration of this 
framework. Others considered that a treaty will be a lengthy negotiation and other measures need 
to be taken. The need for a treaty and using other measures in parallel were not considered 
mutually exclusive. 
 
As sole facilitator for WSIS Action Line C.5, the framework launched by ITU for international 
cooperation, the Global Cybersecurity Agenda (GCA) and its Child Online Protection (COP) were 
strongly endorsed by the participants. The Guidelines for COP and report on activities undertaken 
by COP partners were considered vital for building a common understanding on the issue, for 
exchanging best practices among all stakeholder groups and for forging partnerships and alliances 
aimed at addressing challenges related to the protection of children online. 
 
Further progress was made in the Global Cybersecurity Agenda (GCA) with new agreements for 
partnership and an increase in the number of countries interested in participating in the ITU-
IMPACT deployment of solutions for Cybersecurity. At the end of both events, some 60 countries 
are now part of what is today the largest framework for international cooperation bringing together 
academia, governments, civil society, international organizations and industry. 
 
Participants of this fifth meeting of the WSIS Action Line C5, stressed the importance for concrete 
actions, an increase in efforts to strengthen international cooperation and the need for enhanced 
cooperation between all stakeholders in working together and building synergies with the objective 
of building confidence and security in the use of ICTs. 
 
Thank You  
 
 
 


